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Many September birthdays can bring card showers

There are birthdays galore in Sep-
tember, andif wecan’t haverain show-
ers, maybe we can cheer someone up
withacard shower. I’ manoptimistand
believe we can have both.

Helen Jones’ family wants her
friends to know there will be a 90th
birthday party for her from 10 am.-2
p.m. Sunday, Sept. 22, at the Blue
Room of the Goodland ElksL odge. Be
sure to stop by and wish her a happy
birthday.

Frances Jones' family is having a
card shower for her, as she celebrates
her 80th birthday while recuperating
from hip surgery. She is at her
daughter’s home, and cards may be
sent to her in care of Charlie Webb,
1062 Acadia, Wichita, Kan. 67212.
Her birthday isFriday.

Speaking of birthdays, thereisa
brand new member of the Musil fam-
ily, and his aunt, Tina Hansen, was
quiteexcited about meeting him. Bran-
don Eugene Musil, son of Shaun and
Heather Musil, was born in Hays on
Sept. 3, 2002.

BesideshisAunt Tina, hewill likely
bespoiled by hisgrandparents, Melvin
and Dorothy Musil of Edson and Dr.
Cliff and Mary Porterfield of
Goodland. Congratulations on this
baby boy!

It seemsthat withgood news, weal -
wayshave sad newsaswell. Brewster
lost two graduatesfromyearspast this
week, and Roger and | would like to
extend sympathy to the families of
these men.

Donald Parsons, Brewster graduate
of 1952, died Saturday, Aug. 31,2002,
in Northglenn, Colo., after along ill-
ness. ThelateHughand ThedaParsons
were his parents.

Brent Selby, fromtheBrewster class
of 1980, died late in August in San
Pedro, Calif., fromdiabetescomplica-
tions.

Hewasthe son of Bill and EvalLou
Selby. Arrangements for his service
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will be announced at alater date. Our
thoughtsand prayersarewiththefami-
liesthat havelost their loved ones.

Nadine Kammer reports that the
United Methodist Women met in the
fellowship hall of the Brewster Meth-
odist ChurchonAug. 28. President Eva
Lou Selby conducted the business
meeting.

BonnieReidreportedthat six ladies
from Brewster were joined by six
Goodland ladies to visit the yards of
Lou and Diane Spinney, 217 Aspen
Rd., and Sandy Whitby, 202 N. Main,
both in Goodland.

The Spinney yard had a pond that
was teeming with gold fish, and the
Whitby yard was blooming with 150
varietiesof rosesplusmany other kinds
of flowers.

Following the tours, the ladies en-
joyed their sack lunches, and Wanda
Fulwider sharedinformationfromthe
Response magazine.

Afterthebusinessmeeting, EvalL.ou
shared from Barbara Johnson’s book,
“Stick aGeraniuminYour Hat and Be
Happy.” After thediscussion of humor
under stressthat thisauthorisnotedfor,
Marge Westover and Maxine Starkey
served refreshments.

TanyaGray will lead astudy of “To
Have aHome— CourageousWomen
Leading the Way” at the September
meeting on the 25th.

| stopped by theHeritage Center and
had anicevisit with Betty Wolfe. She
wassortingthroughalargeassortment
of monkey wrenches and other tools
that have been donated in recent days.
Shepainstakingly catal ogsand sortsso

TheLincolnLarksFamily, Commu-
nity and Education Club met on Sept.
3 at the home of Arbutus Topliff.

Members then traveled to Bur-
lingtontovisitthe Old Town Museum
and gift shop. The group also went
shopping and had lunch at Mittens
Cdfe.

Membership duesfor theyear 2003
aredueand need to bepaidto Colleen
Duell or at the next meeting. Elected
officerswill need to beturnedin.

correction

Theclubmetin July at NilaBeen's
home to work on their educational
booth for thefair. They received arib-
bon for champion.

VirginiaChatfield, who painted the
namesonthegrand marshal sign, spent
more than two yearslooking for alist
of past parade grand marshals. Mem-
bershel pedputasigninplaceat thefair
ground pavilion recently.

The next meeting will be Tuesday,
Oct. 1, withVirginiaChatfield hosting.

In the special fair results section of
The Goodland Daily News thelisting
under the Breeding Sheep should have
read Erik Roeder, 1st breeding ram.
Reserve Champion owned by Erik
Roeder shown by Paul Starr. 1st,
owned by Erik Roeder, shown by Tif-
fany Thomas. The information was
incorrectly listed by the Extension Ser-
vicetolistwhoshowed theanimal, not
who the owner and winner was.
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TheGoodland Daily Newswill cor-
rect any mistake or misunder standing
inanewsstory. Please call our office
at (785) 899-2338toreporterrors. We
believe that news should be fair and
factual.

Wewant to keep an accuraterecord
and appreciate you calling to our at-
tention any failure to live up to this
standard.

matters of record

Goodland Police

Sept. 5— Ervin L. Elfman Jr. re-
ported a burglary, $50 criminal dam-
agetoadoor jamandthetheft of acam-
era, jewelry and coinsvalued at $3,970
from 205 Cottonwood Rd.

Accidents

Accidentsreported by the Goodland
police department:

Sept. 5— James C. Gillespie was
stopped at astop signinal1999 GMC
pickup at 12th and Broadway when

Aurora Sandoval, driving a 1987
Chevy, was unableto stop and hit him
intherear.

KurtisB. Martinwassouthbound on
Clark, lost control of his 1998 Honda
motorcycleand hitaparked 1990 Ford
owned by Eric Smith.

Jeremiah B. Moorewaspullinginto
aparking spot at the Northwest Kan-
sasTechnical Collegeat 1304 Eustisin
a1965 Chevy pickupwhen hisbrakes
went out, and he hit abrick wall.

WELDING SUPERVISOR
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department.

customer satisfaction is a plus.

Valmont Irrigation, the world’s leader in the mechanized irrigation industry,
is seeking an experienced manufacturing production supervisor for the welding

Responsibilities include management of cost, quality, safety and scheduling in a
participative, cellular manufacturing environment.
improvements, ISO 9001, cost reduction, quality improvement, and internal

Qualified candidates will have a Business degree with 2+ years of previous
management experience in a manufacturing environment.
fabrication and welding processes is preferred. Excellent communication,
organization and above average managing people skills are required.

Valmont offers a competitive salary and a comprehensive benefits package
including matched 401 (k), Flexible Medical/Dental/Life Insurance.
candidates should e-mail msw@valmont.com (MS Word format) resume

Experience with process

Experience with

Qualified

with salary history or mail / FAX (308-345-2224) to: Human Resources

PO Box 835 + McCook, NE 69001

Valmont is an equal opportunity employer and takes affirmative action in its recruitment of women,
minorities, the disabled and veterans.
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® brewster beacon

much beforesheissat-
isfied that the display
isready to be shown.

She said the book
van from Norton will
beinthe10thfor book
rotation. You better
hurry inand check the
new books and check
the displaysalso.

Betty shared a newsitem from the
Sept. 15, 1932, Brewster Herald. It
stated that the Brewster Wheat Belt
L eague baseball team won the Little
L eague World Series and the Silver
Cupintheleague.

Brewster emerged victorious after
games with Levant and Ruleton. The
L evant gamewasaplayoff after being
lockedinatie.

The team members were Roy
McCall, Lawrence Winchip, Fred
Henshaw, Roy Neff, FloydEmel, Ken-
neth Coffey, Bill Harrington, Fay
Staley, Harry Kear, Ray Emel, Myron
Cummings, Chuck Coffey, Ted
Touslee and afellow named Peek.

The second team, called the Cubs,
included Homer Elliott, Bill Parker,
Loren Mallory, Lorraine Coffey,
RaymondAllen, GeorgeCoffey, Harry
Wilson, Everett “Phog” Allen, Harold
Webber, Ray Shirley and Martin

I sernhagen.

Harry Kear of Brownvilleand Phog
Allenof Brewster, both having passed
their 43rd birthdaysduring themonth,
declaredthemselvesto bethetwoold-
est playersin northwest Kansas.

That was 70 years ago, but Betty
wondered if anyone has pictures of

these ball playersin their albums or
boxes of pictures stored in their clos-
ets. If so, she would love to display
them at the Heritage Center.

That’s it for this week, in the
present time of 2002. The wind is
blowing, and the dirt is sifting
throughthewindow sills, but thereis

rainintheforecast. Nexttimel write,
| hope to have some healthy rain to-
talstosharewithyou, and| know you
all hopethe same.

Don’tforget towear red, whiteand
blue on Wednesday. Hard to believe
it hasbeenayear sincetheterrorist at-
tacksisn'tit?

Kanorado man wins EMT award

Robert Daise of Kanorado won the
Emergency Medical Technician of the
year award from
the Kansas Emer-
gency Medical
ServicesAssocia
tion. He received
a plaque at the
association’s
awards banquet
Saturday, Aug.
17,attheMarriott
Hotel inOverland
Park.

Daise was nominated by those who
work withhim. Intheir | ettersof nomi-
nations, Karen Hooker, emergency
medical technician-1; Cheryl Lee, reg-
istered nurse; Debbie George, emer-
gency medical technician-1; and
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Daise

RaobertaBretz, Red Crosscoordinating
volunteer, said Daiseishardworking,
eager to help and full of life.

Daisewascertified asanemergency
medical technician in 2000 at the age
of 70-something, Hooker said, corre-
sponding with Kanorado getting an
ambulance. Heiswilling to travel to
attend continuing education classes,
shesaid, andassists, critiquesandeven
prods hisfellow classmates.

Thelast classof emergency medical
technician students nicknamed him
BobtheBody, shesaid, becausehewas
always applying moulage to himself
for training sessions.

He maintains the ambulance in
Kanorado, Hooker said, as regularly
goes on transfers to Hays or Denver
regardless of thetime of day.

Dai sehasattended and compl eted an
emergency medical technician class
every year, Lee said, and comesin
early, helps set up for the class and
cleansup afterward.

In the quiet times, he helps her to
prepare for her next emergency, Lee
said, and hasmany great ideason how
to make the situation run more
smoothly and efficiently.

Many times when others thought
their knees could not go through an-
other night of class, Georgesaid, Daise
would bethere encouraging them anc
supplying Oreo cookies and coffee.

Daise is a crop insurance adjuster
andafarmer/rancher. Hevolunteersfor
the American Red Cross Chapter in
Goodland, HospiceandtheVeteransof
Foreign Wars.
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Clinic Celebrates First Year Anniversary

Dr. Dan Golden of the Golden Chiropractic Clinic, 1002 Broadway in Goodland is marking and
celebrating the firstanniversary of practice in Goodland with a very special event for all area resi-
dents. Having never held a formal “open house” for the clinic he has decided to do so and com-
bine such with a “Patient Appreciation Day”; even if it is almost a year late!

Patient Appreciation Day and the Clinic Open House will be held on Wednesday, September
18th. Any established patient of Dr. Golden will be able to have a Chiropractic Adjustment at ab-
solutely NO CHARGE. Any established patient who may be suffering from a different problem
than that which initially brought them to Dr. Dan will be able to receive a complete evaluation, x-
rays and lab studies if necessary and treatment at absolutely NO CHARGE. In fact, anyone who
has been considering going to a Chiropractor can do so and have a complete consultation, ex-
aminationand diagnostic work-up at absolutely NO CHARGE. Appointments are absolutely nec-
essary and patients will be accepted on afirst call, first served basis. While all services rendered
will be free,) Dr. Dan will have a “coffee can” in the reception room to accept donations. All pro-
ceeds will be forwarded to the Headstart program of Goodland.

Ironically, September 18th is the 107th birthday of the discovery of the Chiropractic profes-
sionbyDr. Daniel David Palmer of Davenport, lowa. Dr. Palmer started the first Chiropractic College
in Davenport.... the Chiropractic college where Dr. Dan, his father, grandfather and two uncles
received their professional education. Dr. Golden has two younger brothers and a nephew who

are Chiropractors receiving their formal education and practicing in the Houston, Texas area.

Dr. Dan, after several years of semi-retirement, came to Goodland at the encouragement of a close friend who felt Northwest Kansas could benefit from
the talents and experience of someone of his professional caliber. To Goodland he brought more than 36 years of practice experience. He holds licenses
to practice in Texas, Colorado and Kansas and spent the majority of his practice life in the Fountain Valley Area of Colorado just South of Colorado Springs.

In addition to practicing Chiropractic Dr. Golden was president of The Golden System Chiropractic consulting and management firm and has lectured
throughout the United States, Canadaand Mexico. He was bestowed the honor and accolade of “Chiropractor Of The Year” by his colleagues in the El Paso
County Chiropractic Association (Colorado) as well as being selected one of only six per year (from a pool of several thousand) to receive the same honor
fromthe international Parker Chiropractic Resource Foundation based out of Dallas, Texas. Inaddition to practicing Chiropractic Dr. Golden served asa
firefighter, director of EMS in Crystal Beach, Texas and was appointed assistant medical examiner of Galveston County. Over the course of his career he has
served both his profession and community in numerous capacities.

Coming to Goodland he had no idea of what to expect, especially when there was so much concern over the economy here and surrounding communi-
ties. Even so, he had a good feeling, leased the old Kennedy and Coe building, proceeded to apply fresh coats of paint, order equipment and prepare for
opening. The first patient was seen on August 27th, 2002 even though the clinic did not formally open until September 4th, and it has been non-stop ever

Over the course of the past year more than 300 patients have been admitted to the clinic. According to Dr. Dan, a phenomenal first year response. The
practice continues to grow at a steady and rapid pace.
Dr. Dan and his wife of 39 years, Nancy, now feel pretty much settled in Goodland. They have become involved in community affairs purchased a house
and feel comfortable calling Goodland home.
Dr. and Mrs. Golden would like to invite everyone to the open house so you can see what services are offered. You will be able to tour the clinic and
observe itin actual operation. In addition you can partake of coffee, punch, cake and meet the clinic staff
Therapy Assistant, Polly Barnhart - Massage Therapist, Nancy Golden, LVN - Nurse and Stacey DeGeorge - Chiropractic Assistant.

Mary Vinar - Office Manager, Kim Weis -

Golden Chiropractic Clind

Patient Appreciation Day & Clinic

OPEN HOUSE

Wednesday, September 18th
Our way of thanking you & Northwest Kansas

for a great 1st year!!

FREE

 Spinal Adjustment for ALL Established Patients!!

 Consultation, Examination, Necessary X-Rays For New Patients!!

» Evaluation of New Problems For Established Patients!!

Coffee « Punch « Cake For Everyone

CALL NOW 899-5522

Appointment Times Are Definitely Limited ¢ First Call, First Served




